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Begone, dull care!
Who among you can extend their 
lifespan by as much as a single hour 
by worrying? Luke 12:25
Do not be anxious about anything, 
but in everything, by prayer and 
petition, with thanksgiving, present 
your requests to God. And the peace 
of God, which transcends all 
understanding, will guard your 
hearts and minds in Christ Jesus.
  Philippians 4:6, 7
Cast all your care on him, because 
he cares for you. 1 Peter 5:7

Poppy Appeal
We collected a wonderful £206.92 
for this year’s Poppy Appeal! My 
thanks to everyone in the village for 
their generosity and support for this 
very worthwhile cause. 
  Helen Nation

Carol Service
Thank you to everyone who donated 
to the collection. The sum of £76.60 
was raised which will be divided 
between  the Mission Room and the 
Salvation Army.  Jackie Cook

Carols round the village
A huge thank you to everyone who 
contributed to our charity carol 
singing, either by your singing or 
kind donations. Apologies if we 
missed anyone out. Thank you also 
for putting up with our singing . . . 
there were only five of us and it 
wasn’t a great evening. We raised a 
total of £141.28 for the local branch 
of the Salvation Army. This will be 
put to great use in supporting the 
most vulnerable people. 
Thank you once again, 
  Olwyn Chorley

Kennel Field
The minutes of the AGM are now 
available to view on Thornton Rust 
News. The membership of the 
Kennel Field Committee is as 
follows:
Lynda Denny (Treasurer)
John Dinsdale (Chairman)
Richard Loukota
Deborah Millward (Secretary)
Rob Newall
Penny Noake
Pip Pointon
Janet Thomson
Rob Cromey-Hawke (ex officio)
  Deborah Millward

New Year Party
Please bring your own drinks, 
plates, glasses, knife, fork and 
spoon. Please also provide puddings 
for sharing.
Date: Saturday 6th January 
Time: 7.00 p.m.
Book your places by phoning me on 
663504 before Tuesday 2nd 
January. 
Cost: adult - £5.00, children - free. 
 Cash and card payments 
accepted. Sue Duffield

Mission Room
An Evensong service will be held in 
the Mission Room on Sunday 28th 
January at 3 p.m. All welcome.
  Jackie Cook

Rainfall for December

December last year: 163 mm;
December 2021: 108 mm;
December 2020: 197 mm.

Refuse collection dates
Grey bin Wed. 3 Jan.
Box & bag  Tues. 9 Jan.
Grey bin Mon. 15 Jan.
Box & bag  Mon. 22 Jan.
Grey bin Mon. 29 Jan.
Box & bag  Mon. 5 Feb.

Rainfall for 2022

Rainfall for 2023

Please send news, comments etc. for the next Bulletin: Colin Day tel. 663034, email cj@colinday.co.uk

See also Thornton Rust News at https://aysgarthanddistrict.co.uk/thornton-rust-news

A very happy New Year to all our readers!


